
 
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Wilder Re: Request for Noise 
Investigation 

 
MOTION  
 
WHEREAS a number of residents have reported hearing a noise, or noises, in the 
Windsor-Essex County area, which has been described as a hum, buzzing, droning, 
idling vehicle, and/or a loud stereo system;  
 
WHEREAS it is not known what the source of this noise is, or whether there are multiple 
sources;  
 
WHEREAS this noise is causing a disturbance to residents and raising concerns over 
potential health and environmental impacts. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Government of Ontario be urged to 
investigate the source, or sources, of this noise, as well as any potential impacts 
including health and environmental impacts;  
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the City of Windsor, 
County of Essex, Town of Tecumseh, Town of Lasalle, Town of Amherstburg, Town 
Essex, Town of Kingsville, Municipality of Leamington, the Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Andrea Horwath, Leader of the New Democratic 
Party, the Honourable Christine Elliott, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, the 
Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, Ms. Lisa 
Gretzky, MPP for Windsor West, Mr. Taras Natyshak, MPP for Essex, Mr. Percy Hatfield, 
MPP for Windsor-Tecumseh, and Mr. Rick Nicholls, MPP for Chatham-Kent-Leamington. 
 
 


